November 13, 2006

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Deborah Swann, Acting Chief, Labor Relations                          

                                               Division, ARHL

FROM:  Lisa A. Lowery, Co-Chair, AFGE Council of HUD Locals 222, 

                  Mid-Term Bargaining Committee

SUBJECT:   Homeland Security Presidential Directive – 12 (HSPD - 12)

This serves as AFGE Council of HUD Locals 222 demand to bargain over the proposed implementation of the Homeland Security Presidential Directive – 12 (HSPD – 12).  Our preliminary proposals are as follows:

1. Use of Information:  At no time shall any information obtained through the Smartcard system or the remote access or lan be used to establish an employee’s time of arrival or departure.

2.  HUD Identification Cards:  The identification cards for Headquarters and the field will be the same.  As a result, employees from the field will have the same privileges as employees in HQ and HQ employees will have the same privileges as employees in the field.

3. Administrative Time:  Employees will be given administrative time to complete all processes involved in the completion of this directive.  This can include the need to locate records at the employee’s home to determine previous addresses.

4. TSA:  HUD will inquire with the TSA if this universal identification process would allow employees to qualify for the pre-screened security clearance when flying. 
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Please provide the following information:

1. List of employees over 15 years of service requiring a NACI or other OPM approved background investigation.

2. List of employees with less than 15 years of service that must have the minimum NACI identify verification.

These are preliminary proposals only and the Union reserves the right to bargain or amend or add proposals in accordance with Article 5.  President Federoff or I will notify you of the Chief Negotiator once the Executive Board grants approval.

